Slippery Rock Township Supervisors Minutes for: 5/9/22

Chairman, Paul Dickey called the meeting to order at 8:01 p. m. In attendance was Supervisor John Hines and Terry Doerr along with Tracy Frampton, SRPC Chairman along with Mark Lazzari, zoning and planning. Two members of the public attended.

John Hines made a motion to approve the minutes from April 11, 2022 regular meeting, approve and pay the bills, and approve the financial report. Terry Doerr seconded and the motion carried unanimously.

Open Comment(s)

<u>Jeff Oviatt</u> - SR TWP resident presented the board with a signed petition requesting a speed limit reduction for an area along State Route 108 (New Castle Road) starting at the Slippery Rock Borough/Slippery Rock Township Boundary and moving west to the Worth Township Boundary along State Route 108. A discussion ensued.

John Hines made a motion to send a letter to PennDOT requesting a speed reduction study for the State Route 108 (New Castle Road) from the Slippery Rock Borough Boundary moving west to the Worth Township Boundary. Terry Doerr seconded and the motion carried unanimously.

Robb King, SRU Interim Chief Communication and Public Affairs Officer was present and noted that the SRU held the four graduation ceremonies last weekend and all went well. He also notified the board that there will be SRU summer construction projects ongoing this year.

Plans

- <u>Allegheny Mineral conditional use/mining</u> Mark Lazzari reported that he had asked the SRPC for any comments or concerns to forward to the Supervisors for their preparation of the conditional use hearing to be held May 23rd. Tracy Frampton summarized the recommendation from the SRPC earlier this evening and noting that DEP has the primacy of the permitting. Concerns of the access road placement but noted that PennDOT will have the ultimate determination and permitting but makes sense to be straight across from Stoughton Road. Supervisors may want to ask about the screening requirements along Route 108 since Allegheny Mineral seems to be practicing earthen berms along the roads.
- Neer Subdivision No. 2 revised and dated April 25, 2022 Mark reported that the SRPC has reviewed this plan and recommended approval as submitted. Tracy added that this revised plan is adding a 5- acre parcel tract which is owned by the owner of the plan. Tracy reported that the non-building waiver was approved and completed by SRPC and the Supervisors. A brief discussion ensued.

Paul Dickey made a motion to approve the Neer Subdivision No. 2 revised and dated April 25, 2022 as submitted and recommended by the SRPC. John Hines seconded and the motion carried unanimously.

Engineer's Report - David Neill

Paul Dickey read the report submitted by David Neill. Key points included updates on the following:

- <u>Arrowhead Drive Culvert</u> project awarded to Grossman and review of the shop drawing underway. Culvert pipe in construction with an estimated delivery time of 6 weeks.
- <u>Salt Shed</u> EADS examining options for salt shed. Potential to utilize State contracting and purchasing program (Gordian) for site development.

• <u>Kiester Road Project</u> – Provided PennDOT information on culvert sizing. PennDOT to develop quantities and estimate for project. County bridge in need of repair – failing wing wall – no updates from County or PennDOT on the project. EADS can assist with grant applications for any of the proposed work.

Zoning/Planning Report - Mark Lazzari

Mark noted that he already reported on the plans as reviewed by the SRPC as noted in the Plans section.

Other Business

- <u>Tractor & Mower pricing</u> Paul reported that Randy Long is working on paperwork for aTractor from McDowell and mower from Sigsworth. When completed the board will review.
- Route 108 Speed Limit reduction information. This was discussed earlier in open comments.
- Multi-Model Grant Kiester Road from Bowman Lane to State Route 8. Tracy Frampton reported that these will not be due until end of July and once he is completed with the grants due by the end of May, he will start this one. He gave the board some information that this grant will waive the match requirement and it is for 100% of the project. Tracy noted that it would be good to find out when the Kiester Bridge will be repaired by PennDOT. A discussion ensued which included assistance from the county and was not sure if the county and this grant went along together. Paul indicated that we will present this information to the County and communicate with them to see if this assistance mirrors this grant. The board will continue this item on their next agenda.

Correspondence

- <u>SR Volunteer Fire & Rescue</u> request for additional donation from the American Rescue Fund. Paul reported that we have to look into TWP projects first and then will discuss of where to distribute remaining funds if any.
- SR Borough thank you letter for discussing regional police force issue with your board.

Paul Dickey asked if there was any additional or further business – none

Executive Session

The board went into executive session at 8:32 p.m. until 8:37 p.m. to discuss a legal issue. Paul announced that the board would not be making any decisions on this issue.

<u>Adjourn</u>

Terry Doerr made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:37 p.m.	John Hines seconded and the motion
carried_unanimously.	

Chairman, Paul A. Dickey

Minutes submitted by Vonnie Hogg

5/23/22

Vice-chairman, John W. Hines

Date approved

Date approved

Supervisor, Terry L. Doerr